
                

 
 

    

Region 7 JAG News Spring 2022 
 

Check out these highlights of the great things going on with our JAG programs! 
 
State 2022 Career Development Conference 
 
In March, the 12 First Place winners at our Regional Career Development Conference traveled to the Indianapolis Ivy 
Tech Campus to compete in the State Career Development Conference.   
 
Our Region was well represented at the conference.  Elijah Strahley of Sullivan High School, took second place in the 
Cover Design Contest.  In Financial Literacy, Veronica Carter from Cloverdale High School placed second in the Financial 
Literacy event.  In the Outstanding Senior Competition, Terre Haute North’s Chloe Pugh received an Honorable Mention. 
 
Congratulations to all of the students who participated. 
 
 

 
 
 



                

 
 

    

CPR Certifications 
 
Congratulations to the students at Riverton Parke and Parke Heritage as they recently earned their CPR Certification! 
 

   
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                

 
 

    

Karl Turk Named Putnam County Citizen of the Year 
 

   
 
 
From the Banner Graphic: 
 

Karl Turk named Citizen of the Year by Putnam County Chamber 
Monday, March 14, 2022 

By JARED JERNAGAN, Editor 
It’s hard to be around Karl Turk without noticing his energy. 
There’s a big smile, a zest for life that can’t seem to be contained, particularly when he’s around his students at Cloverdale 
High School. 
 
That energy was on full display Saturday night as Turk, the Jobs for America’s Graduates (JAG) coordinator at CHS, was 
named the 2021 Citizen of the Year by the Putnam County Chamber of Commerce. 
Calling Turk a “phenomenal teacher,” Cloverdale Supt. Greg Linton credited Turk as having “totally changed the 
environment at Cloverdale High School.” Linton noted that at schools where he has worked previously, the JAG teacher 
would quietly occupy his or her own corner of the school. 
“When Karl came on the scene, it was quite the opposite of that,” Linton said. “If something is going on at our school, Karl 
is there.” 
 
It doesn’t hurt that Turk is also a Spanish teacher, after-school tutor, middle school assistant athletic director, JV boys’ 
basketball coach and announcer for other sports and events. But it goes beyond that. Linton noted how Turk spends 
countless hours helping students prepare for college. 
 



                

 
 

    

“He’s the first guy they’ll show their acceptance letter to because he did so much to help them prepare,” Linton said. 
Now in his sixth year at CHS, the Indianapolis native and Indiana State University graduate has also represented the high 
school at national JAG conventions. 
 
“He’s just done an outstanding job for Cloverdale and the Putnam County community,” Linton said. “It is my honor this 
evening to present to you your Citizen of the Year, Karl Turk.” 
 
At that moment, not only was Turk’s energy on display, but his self-effacing nature, as his first word was, “What?” 
Turk and several of his JAG students were in attendance Saturday night because the students were serving as the wait staff 
for the Chamber annual dinner at Tiger Pointe Country Club. 
 
“I’m indebted. Thank you,” Turk said. “In my mind I was thinking about maybe, possibly having to come up here and 
speak, but just about my JAG program. That’s really not my JAG program, it’s you all’s JAG program because what we’re 
doing is building the next core group of people who will be sitting in these seats. 
 
“You guys have undertaken the mission to not only promote business but also the best resource we have in our 
community, these people,” Turk said, indicating his high school students. “So we thank you all for having us here this 
evening. In all candor, this is our county’s best investment, so it’s an honor for me just to do the same work that you all are 
doing. Whereas your work takes place in different factories, restaurants, businesses and places of that nature, mine takes 
place in the school house. So I am no different than any of you. 
 
“Though this award has my name on it and my picture, it is reflective of all the work that you all do. So truthfully, from my 
heart, thank you.” 
 
Always the highlight of the annual Chamber dinner, Citizen of the Year tends to be a bit of a cloak-and-dagger affair, not 
only in making sure the honoree is there, but also that some important people in his or her life can also share it. 
By asking the JAG students to serve, the Chamber easily got Turk and his students, along with Linton, CHS Principal 
Sonny Stoltz and fellow teacher, coach and close friend Patrick Rady to the event. 
Getting Turk’s mom Tina, not a Putnam County resident, to the event and hiding her in plain sight was another affair all 
together. 
 
Throughout the night, Tina Turk sat almost squarely in the middle of Tiger Pointe’s reception hall, where her son passed 
by several times, even asking more than once if he could help her. She always kept her head down and kept her responses 
brief. 
 
As Karl received his award, he finally recognized her and pointed to her from the front of the room. 
“That’s why you had your head down ... and I never knew it was you,” he said. “First off, that’s my mom, so if anybody 
deserves a round of applause, it’s her.” 
 
Turk later commented that he had wondered why the lady seemed to be avoiding eye contact, but he simply respected her 
privacy. 
 
“I am proud of myself and my mom that she hid herself very clandestinely. I passed by and spoke to her and said, ‘ma’am,’ 
just the way she had raised me,” Turk said. “I just saw a lady that — my mom always told me to be polite to anyone — and 
that lady just happened to be my mom.” 
 
Classifying his reaction as “total shock and appreciation,” Turk told the Banner Graphic the experience was incredible and 
humbling, as he believes he simply goes about his job and does it to the best of his ability like anyone else. 
 



                

 
 

    

“Certainly I have the chance to be in charge of a group of students and they are a vital resource in our community, but it’s 
just humbling to think that the same people in this community who are putting just as much into as I am deem me to be 
the worthy of this award,” Turk said. “I am totally humbled.” 
 
As for that contagious energy of his, Turk credits the students. 
 
“People credit me for having energy and building something, but by the same token, the students have energy and they’ve 
built it too,” Turk said. “It’s a reciprocal relationship, and I don’t think a lot of people see that in education that, for a lot of 
teachers, the students are what energize them. 
 
“This is a Saturday night, and I’m here and having just as good of a time before I even got the award,” he added. “I just 
reveled in seeing my students here and opportunities to make connections and grow. They’re an extension of me — when I 
see them grow, relish and prosper, I feel like I grow, relish and prosper. So prior to getting that award, I was feeling like an 
award winner, just seeing my students having new experiences. And then here comes this icing on the cake.” 
JAG is a state-based, school-to-career program committed to stemming dropouts among students who may have 
significant obstacles to graduation or employment, and enables work-based learning experiences which can lead to greater 
success after high school. 
 
Cloverdale High School’s JAG program is part of Region Seven in Indiana, which consists of all of the high schools in 
Putnam, Clay, Parke, Sullivan, Vigo and Vermillion counties. 
 
Turk is so much more than JAG coordinator, though, as Principal Sonny Stoltz attests. 
“Karl Turk is a unique, special and dedicated educator,” Stoltz said. “He works hard to give each student who comes in 
contact with him his undivided attention. He at times serves as the face of Cloverdale High School with his presence at 
sporting events and his guidance in post-secondary education. 
 
“The students love him. The staff respects him. He is the consummate professional,” Stoltz continued. “It is amazing 
during sporting contests, when Karl is announcing, the opposing team loves to hear him announce and do the play by play. 
Each competitor, both home and visitor, feels special and enjoys the moment. It is hard to duplicate at all levels.” 
Stoltz also noted that Turk will some day prove himself to be a tough act to follow. 
 
“I always said that when or if Karl Turk cannot continue his duties, the next person who takes over the announcing, 
teaches Spanish or guides the JAG program, they are going to have big shoes to fill,” Stoltz said. “At the end of the day, it is 
amazing how Karl deflects the recognition and honor by placing all credit on those around him. A true leader. We are glad 
to have him here as a Clover.” 
 
Mainly happy to be a part of such an effort for Cloverdale High School, Turk was simply grateful after collecting the Citizen 
of the Year honor. 
 
“This is probably one of the moments of my life that I’ll cherish the most,” Turk said. “This is probably the first 
opportunity that I’ve had for my Mom to come out to an experience like this. So to tie the community to that part of my life 
was something I’ll remember forever.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                

 
 

    

Sullivan Students Host Career Fair 
 
 
The Sullivan JAG Students once again organized and hosted a career fair.  Their fellow students were able to speak to a 
large number of local employers and learn about the great opportunities for them! 
 

 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                

 
 

    

Tabiah Foster Earns Stamps Scholarship 
 
Congratulations to Tabiah Foster of Cloverdale JAG. She received a Stamps 
Scholarship to attend Purdue University. 
 
The Stamps Scholars Program covers a student’s full cost of attendance (tuition, 
room, and board) and connects students with a national network of dedicated 
peers. With the support of benefactors E. Roe Stamps and his late wife Penny, the 
award also gives scholars access to an academic enrichment fund of up to 
$10,000 to finance activities such as academic conferences, study abroad 
experiences or internships. Way to go Tabiah and Boiler Up! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sydney Myers Receives ISU Gongaware Scholarship 
 
Riverton Parke High School Senior, Sydney Myers, was awarded 
the Gongaware Scholarship from Indiana State University. The 
Gongaware Scholarship is for students planning to major in 
financial services or insurance and risk management. Myers will 
receive $9,000 per year, renewable for up to three additional years, 
plus an additional $3,000 professional development account to be 
utilized over the course of four years. Four of these scholarships 
are awarded each year. 
In order to qualify for this 
scholarship, students 
must meet at least one of 
the following criteria: a 
cumulative GPA of at 

least 3.5 on a 4.0 scale, an 1140 SAT or 23 ACT, or rank in the top 15% of their 
senior class. Of the award, Myers said, “I’m very excited and blessed with this 
opportunity!” 
 
 
 
 
Karl Turk Speaks at Putnam County Workforce Development Meeting 
 
Today's guest speaker was our own Karl Turk JAG Specialist at Cloverdale 
JAG and the Putnam County Citizen of the Year. Karl talked about how the JAG 
program is preparing the next generation for continuing education and entering 
the workforce. Karl even led the group in one of his classes favorite activities 
that involved 5 questions and 2 steps forward. 
 



                

 
 

    

Claudia Gaston West Vigo JAG Specialist 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                

 
 

    

JAG Cords 
 
CORDs handed out! This year marks the beginning 
of new tradition as this year’s grads will be adorned 
with the JAG CORD at graduation. The cord is red, 
white, and blue which are the colors featured by 
JAG National and JAG Indiana! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Northview Hosts Annual Veteran’s Picnic 

 
 
On May 14th, our Northview JAG 
Students hosted their annual 
Veteran’s Picnic for Clay County 
Veterans for the first time in 2 
years.  The students raised money 
prior to purchase supplies for the 
event.  And they also created 
special gifts for the Veterans who 
attended. 
 
They invited Clay County Veterans 
and their families to attend.  So 
overall, they served meals to 
approximately 40 people. 
This is the 7th year that they have 
hosted this event.   
 

It was a great event.  In addition to serving lunch, the students spent time 
speaking with the Veterans and they also collected their contact 
information so they can send cards on Veteran's Day. 
 
 
 
 
 



                

 
 

    

Cloverdale JAG Students Attended a College Visit at IUPUI 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cloverdale’s 2022 Valedictorian was JAG Student Tabiah Foster 

 


